
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, Dec. 14, 2016


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Micelle Emery, Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Aditya Bhatnagar, Sandra Meyer, Terri Min, Shelley Smith, Virginia Doherty, Jack Letzkus, Stacia Camby, Kylie Sullivan, Chris DelGrosso

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Approval of Oct. 12 and Nov. 9, 2016 Minutes as presented – S.Smith motions, L.Florence seconds. Oct. and Nov. minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

We are two days away from a major break. I sent a reminder to staff today to not assign big projects over winter break and to enjoy time with your family!

We had an electives fair today, allowing students to check out the various electives offered at Robinson and to hear about the classes. They were directed to classrooms rather than have tables set up with information as we’ve done in the past. This seemed to work well, to give the students a good sense of what the classes would be like. Both J.Letzkus and K.Sullivan agreed that this arrangement was valuable. Meanwhile, seniors met in Russell Theatre for a senior meeting and former seniors came back to talk about their college experiences.

The wellness screenings are complete and have gone very well.

I visited Chantilly HS to view the One to One and see how it was going. They are using it and the staff has embraced it. They instructed their staff to t[image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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ry one new thing this year but now it has taken off, and colleagues are sharing their experiences with one another. It is changing the classroom into student-centered classrooms.

Tomorrow, area high school principles have a meeting at Fairfax HS to discuss the next phase of the program. The interium superintendent Steven Lockard will also attend.

Regarding the school budget, they are going to look at programs that may need to be cut/adjusted. There are rumblings now including cutting funding for emersion programs, FLES, strings, freshman sports, and paying for IB testing. Last year was the first year where there were no cuts but student enrollment is going up, health care is a consideration, as well as the VRA’s (Virginia Retirement Aid). The school board was counting on the meals tax passing so now they need to consider a long term solution to address the budget.

Tracey Phillips: 
An issue was raised regarding the traffic pattern on Sideburn Road across from the access road. While there is a crosswalk, there is no crossing guard or crosswalk sign indicating pedistrians walking. It was suggested that parents contact the county police non-emergency number to alert the county that this is a dangerous intersection.

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery 

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

We submitted the membership numbers on time which were due Dec. 1. We have our tax exempt letter on file. There was a brief discussion on scholarship funds and a thank you for purchasing pies for the teachers.

Vice President – Admin: Aditya Bhatnagar

Aditya presented an idea for an event - can we get a Wikipedia representative to come to our school? It may be interesting for students to understand the suspicion or limitations regarding this research foundation by inviting representatives of the Washington DC Board of the Wikipedia Foundation to our school.

If so, it could be beneficial for parents, students and teachers to attend, to address the power or pitfalls of rumor, innuendo and fake news. Perhaps the PTSA could coordinate with the IB department and TOK (Theory of Knowledge) teachers, particularly if our target audience is the school community (students and teachers). It may be benificial to conduct this program during a raise session during school hours and incorporate in a TOK lesson.

A.Bhatnagar will follow-up with Tracey Phillips after discussing this idea further with the Academic Boosters.

Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence

Several parents addressed concerns over the Lifetouch pictures this fall. Perhaps we can discuss other options/companies to handle our picture needs next year? An apology letter from Lifetouch was sent out to parents but some issues with retakes and receiving pictures still remain.

In less than 15 minutes, over 5,000 magnets with information on crisis links/hotline were placed on every student’s locker! Thanks to all who helped out!

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications: Stacia Camby

We will be working on the newsletter over winter break.
Counseling team – No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: Chris DelGrasso

I am the IB MYP Coordinator. We are now a candidate school and we are moving forward for authorization for next Oct. Many parents and students are not aware that the IB MYP is automatic so we will continue to market the program to the elementary feeder schools.

Grocery Receipts: Jim Witkop (via email)

Grocery

- Giant Food update: 265 registered households  have earned us $1,586 through November 

- Benefit eGift Cards not catching on yet. 

Health and Safety: No report

Hospitality: No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty

The Marketplace was very successful and the raffle/silent auction went well too! It was a bit slower in the morning so we may look to adjust the time for next year. We may also look to increase the advertising: perhaps place flyers on cars in the parking lot during athletic events at school.

Membership - Valerie Pletcher (via email)

Yeah! We turned in the membership dues on 12/1 (thank you Jim and Sandy).

Membership Breakout compared to last year totals:

	
	2016
	2015

	Membership
	1098
	

	Sponsored Faculty/Teachers
	262
	

	TOTAL
	1360
	1402


We reached 262 sponsored faculty/teachers out of a goal of about 400.

Of that group about 42 are “named” and the rest are to be used as needed. 

Note: We’d like to submit the membership list (accompanies the member dues count) to include the unnamed teacher/faculty list. I’ve inquired to see if that is acceptable. Response pending.

Why? We’d like to use the sponsorships as needed at the point when teachers/faculty request funds (and don’t have a membership). I’d prefer that we not assign teacher names at this point unless needed. This will avoid having to “guess” on the best allocation method, and will avoid the risk missing someone who later requests funds and is not on the list. 

Action Item: If a teacher/faculty member requests funds and is not a member, please use one of the sponsored memberships. Email me their name and information and I will update their membership and the list. Thank you!

Communications:

1. A donor welcome was sent in Nov. to all paid members providing them with info about benefits and where to find information.
2. A mass email went to all paid members and registered Membership Toolkit accounts (folks who are in the directory but not necessarily paid their membership) on Giving Tuesday to encourage a.) pay membership b.) sponsor a teacher.
3. A third email will go to all paid members with their e-membership card and details on how to get discounts.  This is all later than usual but within a reasonable timeline given all of the changes. We may also push one more membership drive in Jan. 
A more robust NEWSLETTER plan is in development with Communications Chair (working on collating all channel communications)

Membership Directory: The directory is fully functional. Please test and provide feedback/questions.

Ram Gardens: No report

Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections:  No report

Scholarships: No report
School Funding: Shelley Smith

Two sophomore students were selected as our primary HOBY attendees for the Spring leadership seminar: Samantha Antekeier and Matthew Ly. The alternate is Charles (Jake) Mitchell.

Student Representative: Kylie Sullivan

For It’s Academic, the kids had fun!
Volunteer Coordinator – Terri Min

The Thanksgiving lunch was a success - we had many parents volunteer serve meals to students. We also collected and distributed Thanksgiving baskets and full meals to 30 families in our area.

For the holidays, Kristin Levy collected gift cards for needy families and was blown away by the generosity of the Robinson community. Over 43 families were supported.

Next event: “This is For You” in the spring. More information and request for donations will be coming soon.

Webmaster: Jim Witkop (via email)

Webpages

- Created Rincon hispanico and Special Ed (added Gretchen Ortega as Special Ed POC)

- Gave permission to Aditya to allow him to edit People's Choice pages

- Moved Marketplace to the right on top menu (chairpeople have permission to edit their own content)

- Added Directory to main menu, only Paid Members can see it

- Helped Treasurer and Membership export Membership totals for VA PTA dues 

- Helped Membership prep for the all hands Emails (including outreach for membership and Giving Tuesday)

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 8:20 pm


